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A work session of the Statesboro City Council was held on March 01, 2011 at 9:45 a.m. in the 
Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, Council Members:  Will 
Britt, John Riggs, Tommy Blitch, Gary Lewis and Travis Chance.  Also present were City Clerk 
Sue Starling, Staff Attorney Michael Graves, City Engineer Robert Cheshire, Director of 
Community Development Mandi Cody, Senior Assistant City Engineer Jason Boyles, and Mike 
Clifton. 
 
The following topics were discussed: 
 

Jason Boyles discussed the yard waste and trash pickups.  They would like to clean up the 
Ordinances for sanitation which would allow Public Works to follow the Ordinances more 
closely.  They would also like to initiate a public awareness program by sending out flyers and 
publishing ads in the newspaper to make citizens aware of the procedures for picking up trash 
and what is considered an “over the limit” amount for pickups. There are concerns of excessive 
trash being placed near the streets. 

Councilman Travis Chance asked what could be done to reduce the number of parking 
complaints in residential neighborhoods. The discussion was based on the issues raised by Dr. 
Armel who spoke at the previous Council meeting concerning the excessive number of cars 
parked in single family neighborhoods. Director of Community Development Mandi Cody stated 
her department has been addressing the issues and tying to resolve some of the problems. 

 
There was no action taken at the meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 

 
 

 


